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Welcome to the Spring edition of the College newsletter, and a particular welcome to 
readers who may be new to our regular College publication. Within this edition, I hope 
that you will get a sense of the energy, achievement, success and sheer fun that we 
have had both in and out of the College over the course of the Spring Term.  So, before 
you get your heads into holiday mode and get packed ready to head off to the coast or 
to meet up with family and friends, settle yourselves down with a hot cross bun and a 
cup of tea and join us in catching up with the goings on across the College community. 

All of our students are currently at different stages within their educational journey 
through the College. Our Yr. 11 cohort are currently preparing for their GCSE 
examinations. Their time has gone so quickly! Having reflected on this I decided to 
approach one of our Yr. 11 students and asked them to capture their perception on 

‘What Sidmouth College has meant to them’.  

“From the day I started Sidmouth College, I have been greeted by warm smiles and positive vibes 
throughout the day, each day, and every day. Academically, I have felt strongly supported and challenged 
by my subject teachers and tutors, this has been through class work, coursework, intervention and dare I 
say it, homework! I am very proud of what I have achieved (and the skills I have developed) at Sidmouth 
College through extra-curricular activities and other events in school. I am an avid sportsman who has 
participated in a whole array of competitions at different levels year after year be it Ten Tors, House 
Matches or Inter-School events. The opportunities provided to my peers and I have opened up many new 
doors for us to experience, which I know will benefit me greatly in the future. However, sporting activities are 
not the only thing available to take part in. I have been appointed as Head of House, taken part in Open Day 
speeches and been involved in the annual UK Mathematics Challenge. I take pride in calling Sidmouth 
College my school, so much so that I am staying to further my studies in the School’s Sixth Form after I 
have finished this gruelling year! The guidance I have received during Year 11 has really helped to prepare 
me for my GCSE’s that are fast approaching! Overall, Sidmouth College has helped me to become who I 
am today, by supporting me throughout the years and I know I will have many fond memories when I look 
back at the journey I have taken”  Toby Garrick Yr. 11 Scott 

As Principal, I am incredibly proud of the support, opportunities and experiences we provide all our 
students. In return, we expect our students to have high expectations, be resilient, display a positive attitude 
to learning and strive to be the best they can be. The above student’s perception captures the opportunities 
that are open to all. My advice to each one of our fantastic students is to grasp them. Make your time in 
School the best years of your life and challenge yourself to achieve beyond your potential.  

For some, the coming holiday will undoubtedly involve revision, coursework completion and preparation for 
the Summer term — essential time for them to get set up for a successful examination 
experience in May and June.  They will find Easter a challenging time when focus, resilience 
and determination become more important than even chocolate. Please give all our talented 
learners your support  and help them balance work and play!  
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Trips! 2 

Holland and Belgium 

On Thursday 9th February Miss Hext, Mrs Hurley and Mrs Liddle 

took over 30 students from years 11, 12 and 13 to Holland and 

Belgium as part of their GCSE and A Level Philosophy and Ethics 

course. The trip included visits to many sites in Holland and 

Belgium associated with the First and Second World Wars and 

gave students an eye opening and unforgettable experience. Year 

13 student reports on the highlights of the trip below… 

“I was blown away during my visit to the Second World War 

memorial sites. We had a brilliant and experienced tour guide, 

Bruce, who made the History come alive for us all! The visit to the 

concentration camp Vught was unforgettable. It was built as a 

labour camp, although it was the site of many deaths with a fully 

operational crematorium. Everyone was stunned to silence by the 

impact of the tour. 

three students had the opportunity to lay a wreath during the past 

post ceremony at the Menin Gate in Ypres, a memorial to those 

killed in the first world war who have no known grave. Students 

were honoured to represent Sidmouth College and be a central 

part the ceremony, it was very emotional. 

The trip was one we will never forget, everyone had a fantastic 

time, and many of the year 12s are hoping to go again next year!” 

Head of Humanities, Miss Hext, commented that students were a 

pleasure to be with throughout and that the trip helped students to  

learn important lessons from history about prejudice, war and genocide. To see a full gallery of pictures and a 

video diary from the Holland and Belgium trip visit our facebook page at www.facebook.co.uk/sidmouthcollege. 

Skiing in Italy 

Over half term Mr Williams, Mr Dudley, Mr Quinlan, Mrs Omand and Mrs Charlesworth 

took students to Prato Neverso in Italy on a skiing trip. One of Piedmont’s most advanced 

ski resorts, with slopes ranging from gentle nursery ones to more challenging terrain, it gave students of all 

abilities the chance to get to grips with skiing. The resort also included a floodlit snow park with half pipes and a 

fun park that the students loved using across the week. Students took part in skiing lessons for 5 hours each day 

with instructors, which meant their skiing really improved during the week. Competitions were held and many 

students won awards for skiing on high difficulty red and black runs by day 3. During the evenings students had 

the opportunity to take part in night skiing, snow tubing and a bit of rest and relaxation with a pizza and movie 

night! Staff said students were perfectly behaved, hard working on the slopes and a joy to be around throughout.  



 

 

 

Easter Celebrations 3 

SCA Easter Egg Raffle 

In the run up to Easter every year the Sidmouth College Association 

(SCA) organise an Easter egg raffle for staff and students to take part 

in. The raffle prizes are donated by staff and teachers and this year 

there were a record breaking total of 60 to be won! 

Students had the opportunity to purchase raffle tickets in school and 

could buy as many as they liked to increase their chances of winning. 

SCA member Emma Gray and a selection of year 7 helpers sold 

tickets over the 2 weeks in the hall, equipped with Bunny ears and 

tails to draw the crowds! The draw took place on the penultimate day 

of term and the winning names were announced this morning. 

Overall the SCA raised over £120 and those lucky students were 

delighted with their eggs! Thank you to all who donated eggs into the 

raffle, the students who helped sell tickets and to the SCA for their 

hard work and effort in organising this and other events this term. 

David Joins Youth Parliament 

Congratulations to Year 11 

Student David Luxon who this 

term was voted to represent Mid 

and East Devon as a member of 

Youth Parliament. David was 

voted for by students across the 

area and will now take part in 

regular meetings held at County 

Hall in Exeter, along with other 

members from across the County. 

David will be presenting his 

manifesto at the first meeting and has said he would 

most like to implement affordable and accessible public 

transport for young people and also to set up a service to 

educate young people on preparing for the next steps in 

life after education. The College are very proud of David 

and wish him the best of luck in his new political career!  

SCA Quiz 

On Friday 24th February the Sidmouth 

College Association (SCA) held a 

fundraising quiz night in the College Hall. 

There was a fantastic turnout with over 

110 people attending, including teams of 

staff, parents and local quizzers! 

In total the SCA raised a fantastic £1,150 

which will go towards funding resources 

and equipment for students at the 

College, as well as paying for 

experiences for students such as the 

Fun day, which took place at the end of 

last year. 

If you are a parent and are interested in 

joining the SCA or helping out at any 

upcoming fundraisers, please contact 

SCA Chairman Dominick Horrell on: 

dominickhorrell@aol.com 

Thelma Hulbert Gallery Visit 

On Thursday 23rd February Art students from Year 

10 participated in a workshop with artist Keith Stott at 

the Thelma Hulbert Gallery in Honiton. All students 

completed a lovely piece of pastel work in the artist’s 

style that will contribute to their portfolio of work in 

their new project 'Coasts'. Student’s had an exciting 

afternoon and represented the College brilliantly! 



 

 

English Schools Cross Country Championship 

Josh Miller, Kate Marriott and Toby Garrick took part in the English Schools Cross 

Country Championships in Norwich, Norfolk this month. After over 10 hours 

travelling there, due to a mechanical issue with the coach, they managed to shake 

off the tired legs and finish in 196th and 244th respectively, on a very flat course. 

The two athletes were very proud to finish 4th and 6th in their Devon team. This 

event followed the Inter-County Club Championships, held in Loughborough, on 

11th March. Again, it was another long trip up, with an extremely challenging course 

with lots of mud and hills. Both runners were at the bottom of their age group, and 

were very nervous to be competing with over 350 runners per race. The day was 

successful with Kate finishing 2nd in the Devon team and 202nd overall, whilst Toby got pipped on a sprint finish 

to finish 4th in the Devon team and 192nd in the testing field. They are very pleased the cross country season is 

now over which means no more mud, sweat or hills but the track season is soon looming.  

 

Sporting Success 4 

Sidmouth Hockey Success 

Congratulations to College students Harvey 

Charlesworth, Josh Miller, Freddie Crouch, Max Ward, 

Alfie Hall, Soren Hall and Jack Cload who on Saturday 

4th March represented Sidmouth & Ottery U14 Hockey 

Club at the Devon finals. They played brilliantly and 

made it all the way to the finals against Plymouth, 

finishing in 2nd place overall and each receiving Silver 

medals. Well done to them all! 

U15 Netball Tournament 

On Wednesday 1st March the 

under 15 girls’ Netball Team 

went to Kings to take part in 

the East Devon Netball 

Tournament. The girls played 

exceptionally well and won all 

their matches taking them 

through to the final against 

Colyton Grammar. The final 

was very close with both teams on top form, sadly for us Colyton 

took some great shots and won the game. PE staff were 

impressed with the team and commended their teamwork and 

skills throughout the evening. Well done girls! 

Devon U15 Cricket 

The under 15 girls played in the Devon girls’ cricket 

final on Monday 13th March. They previously won the 

East Devon round in January, where they beat 

Exmouth and Honiton. In the finals they beat Hele and 

Bideford and narrowly missed victory against South 

Dartmoor, who took the title of champions. They 

played exceptionally well throughout the tournament 

and were a great team. Well done girls! 

Schools Show Jumping 

Congratulations to Charly Hosking who 

competed in the Schools’ show jumping 

competition in Wales in March. Charly 

competed with her 2 ponies and 

impressively placed 2nd, 4th, 7th and 8th 

across the day on different courses, many 

with less than 

a second 

between 

placings. 

Well done 

Charly! 



 

 

 

Impact Day 5 

Year 8 Impact Day 

Year 8 students were off timetable on Monday 13th 

March to take part in a roundabout of workshops as part 

of their impact day. During the day students met with 

members of the Devon and Somerset Fire Service to 

discuss arson awareness. They also watched a short 

film about tackling homophobia and followed this up with 

an interactive workshop. Students also completed a first 

aid and CPR training session with our own first aid 

coordinator Mrs Harris, which taught them how to 

correctly give CPR. 

DECHOX! 

This term Mrs Gill and many of her Raleigh House student 

supporters took part in a chocolate detox (DECHOX) to raise 

money for the British Heart Foundation. Mrs Gill is well known in 

school for being a self confessed chocoholic, so this really was a 

big challenge to go without any chocolate for 31 days! 

Today is Mrs Gill’s final day of the challenge and she has raised 

a fantastic £500 for a great cause. We're sure she’ll be making 

up for lost time over Easter! Well done to Mrs Gill, George 

Corbin, James Allen, Alex Bennett, Joe Norris, Courtney Hollingworth, Chelsea Hollingworth, 

Abi Hext, Molly Isaac and Hayley Taylor. Visit http://ow.ly/w2R130a4cU7 to donate. 

Elliot secures competitive place at Northcott 

You may have seen Year 10 Elliot Wright on stage as 

Jumpy in the latest Sidmouth Youth Theatre 

production ’Happy Days’. Now the talented drama 

student has secured a place this summer at the 

Northcott Theatre Summer School. After submitting a 

CV explaining what he liked about drama, he was 

offered a place in this 

highly sought after drama 

opportunity. During the 

summer he will take part in 

workshops to build on his 

acting skills, meet with 

professionals and perform 

to an audience at the end 

of the week. This is a great 

achievement and an 

opportunity that any young 

actor would be thrilled to 

have . Well done Elliott! 

Wear a hat day! 

On the last day of term students fundraised for Brain 

Tumour Research with a non uniform/wear a hat day! As 

a College we were more than happy to raise funds and 

awareness for the charity after one of our own students, 

Charlotte, was diagnosed with a Brain Tumour in 2015. 

Charlotte has been an inspiration since her diagnosis, 

undergoing treatment and setting up her own following 

called ‘#CharlottesArmy’ which has aimed to raise 

awareness for Brain Tumour Research. Charlotte set up 

a just giving page with a goal is to raise £19,180, which 

would sponsor a week of Brain Tumour Research at 

Plymouth University. So far she has raised a brilliant £3,404. Today the College raised £780 which will go towards 

her total! To donate to Charlotte’s cause, or to follow #CharlottesArmy follow these links:  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/Angela-Reid11 

https://www.facebook.com/CharlottesArmyBrainTumourWarrior 



 

 

 

Visit to Parliament 6 

A*s all round for Drama Students  

A level drama students celebrated their success in a piece entitled ‘Divide-DID’. The students had spent over 50 

hours devising an original piece of Documentary theatre based on the condition Dissociative Identity Disorder 

(DID), also known as Multiple Identity Disorder. Docu-theatre seeks to inform and entertain an audience about a 

subject they may know little about. It uses narration, facts and direct quotes from victims and perpetrators to tell 

real stories about real events. With increasing numbers of people being diagnosed with ‘DID’ each year, the 

condition has affected millions of people, with cases 

being documented from as early as the 17th Century. 

The drama studio was transformed and projections 

created the backdrop as many of the audience were 

shocked by the real stories of people who live with 

the condition.  

The external examiner was impressed by the 

inventive creativity in the piece. Adding that the 

stagecraft was effective and the overall performance 

was informative for the audience. Well done to 

Callum Burns, Vicky Wyant, Dottie Holland, Libby 

Parkes and Jasmine Bartlett. 

Parliament Trip 

Year 12 History Students 

had an exciting trip to 

London this term to visit the 

Imperial War Museum and 

the Houses of Parliament. In 

the morning the visit to the 

Imperial War Museum 

allowed them to investigate 

some of the exhibitions, 

which included the First 

World War Exhibit, and the 

world famous Holocaust 

Exhibition.  Later, at the Houses of Parliament, students had a tour and were able to explore the building, as well 

as meeting local MP Hugo Swire, who discussed his role in parliament and his own policies with them. They were 

also able to ask their own questions and speak to other staff members at The Houses of Parliament. A great 

experience for our young Historians! 

Drama student Jack Wilson Yr 10 plays role in Music Video 

Budding actor Jack Wilson in year 10 had the exciting opportunity to act 

in a music video this term. He describes his experience below... 

‘I recently applied to a casting call for a lead actor in a music video. The 

music video was called “Glassy Sheep” which was a short film intended 

for an extended version of a massive J-pop band. The story follows a 

family confined to the rules and regulations of society, looking for any 

way to escape their conformist ways. I played the role of Liam, a 

rebellious schoolboy. I attended a day’s filming in Bournemouth and had 

a brilliant time.’ 

We can’t wait to see the finished video and watch Jack on the screen. 

Well done to Jack for this great achievement! 



 

 

World Book Day 

On Thursday 2nd March it 

was World Book Day and as 

always certain staff 

members went to great 

efforts to impress with 

costumes of characters 

from their favourite books! 

Of course, the English 

department dressed to 

impress with characters, from witches and wizards, 

to knights and skeletons. As well as this, teachers 

also displayed their favourite books and books they 

are currently reading on their doors and shared 

some of these with their classes.  

 

Year 7 experience Roman Roadshow 7 

RAMM Roman Coin Hoard 

On Wednesday 22nd February the Royal Albert Memorial Museum (RAMM) visited the College to run a Roman 

Roadshow workshop for all year 7 students. The Museum in Exeter acquired the Seaton Down Hoard, a 

collection of over 22,000 Roman coins found within the College’s catchment area, after their discovery in 

2013.  Sidmouth College was a supporting stakeholder of this acquisition and have developed a working 

partnership to celebrate the return of this historic find to Devon. 

During the day students took part in a round robin of activities including a mock archaeological dig, using metal 

detectors and specialist equipment. They also examined artefacts from the Roman era as well as studying coins 

from the hoard itself, made their own Roman coins using stamps and took part in a storytelling session with a  

Roman re-enactor. 

Tree Planting 

On Friday 24th February 

15 year 7 & 8 students 

worked with members of 

the Sidmouth Rotary 

Club to plant trees 

around the College and 

the Sports Hall. 

Last year students 

worked with the Rotary 

club to plant new 

hedging along the 

footpath on Salcombe 

Hill, which is now 

working well to preserve 

the environment along the South West coast path. 

The students loved the opportunity to get muddy and plant 

a legacy. They planted almost 300 trees in just a day at 

various sites around the College and all said they can’t wait 

to see them grow. They really did enjoy this activity and we 

hope to continue to be involved in similar projects with this 

partnership in the future in and around Sidmouth. 

 

 



 

 

Castles 

Year 7 Students took part in the annual castle building competition as part of their History topic. This term 

students have studied Medieval castles and looked at the components of a well designed castle including draw- 

bridges, towers, turrets, moats and keeps. Students were then challenged for their homework to build their own 

castles, displaying all of these features. Entries were creative and packed with variety, being constructed from 

wood, cardboard and even cake! In House groups students marked each others castles and voted for the top 3 in 

each class. Mr Trengove said “every year im amazed at the fantastic efforts students put into building their castles 

and this year was no different. Students were particularly creative this year and also historically accurate” 

 

Spring Concert 8 

Spring Concert 

Mr Hickman hosted a concert last week to mark the end of the spring term, 

giving students from all year groups the opportunity to show off their musical 

talents in front of an 

audience of family and 

friends. We saw students 

singing, rapping, playing 

guitar, piano, saxophone, 

drums, individually and in 

group pieces. All donations 

received at the end of the 

evening will go towards 

purchasing strings for over 

50 guitars in the music 

department. 

Fairtrade Workshop 

This term students have learnt about Fairtrade 

farming and food during their Personal 

Development sessions. In support of this 

students had the chance to meet Isaac, a cocoa 

farmer from Ghana who came to the College to 

talk to students about Fairtrade farming and the 

importance of sustaining it. Of course it wouldn't 

have been a complete without a few tasting tests 

of the chocolate, which students were all very 

happy to oblige with. 

It was a great opportunity and students were 

fascinated to hear about Isaac’s experiences and 

stories of being a cocoa farmer. 



 

 

Ten Tors 

On the weekend of the 18th and 19th of 

March, 26 students and 9 staff and volunteers 

completed the first training camp on 

Dartmoor. Up until now students have only 

taken part in day walks, but have been 

preparing for camping by carrying all their 

equipment including tents, sleeping bags and 

cooking tools in their backpacks. The weather 

on Saturday could not have been worse with 

fog, rain and high winds all day.  Students did 

very well to navigate the routes, survive the 

elements and camp overnight.  Sunday did 

bring better weather and the weekend camp 

was successful. Our next and final training camp is on the weekend of the 22nd and the 23rd of April. Students 

should look for the information notices in the student bulletin and notice board. Well done to the students, it really 

was a tough weekend and students did amazingly. 
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STEM Workshop (report by Mrs Young, Careers Coordinator) 

Year 10 students had the opportunity to attend the 'Inspire into STEM' 

event held at Flybe's training academy in Exeter this term. The event was 

introduced by the National Careers Service, students then met  Johnathan 

Bell of Flybe, who described the range of current and future opportunities  

in Aeronautical engineering. Students examined some parts of planes with 

defects and considered the implications of these faults. The Education 

Business Partnership told students about the range of jobs in STEM 

(Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) areas and how important 

they were, as well as developments and opportunities for the future. 

Students also took part in four interactive activities with employers. Firstly with MB Engineering, looking at 

engineering and robotics, then with EDF, looking at the energy company and how they generate, supply and bill 

for energy. They also met with The Met Office and South West Water who had three activities for students, 

looking at and creating pipes for a pump, looking at a map and identifying how to regulate flow and look for leaks 

(maths problems) and then we looked at the environmental factors and looked at a model with contamination 

before and after rainfall. 

The students enjoyed the event and some found it had helped them to think about what routes to take both post 

16 & post 18 and the opportunities available. 

Duke of Edinburgh 

Congratulations to Year 

11 student Izzy Wright 

for being the first in her 

year group to achieve 

the Bronze Duke of 

Edinburgh Award this 

year. Izzy was presented 

with her Bronze 

certificate in Assembly 

during the first week of 

term. Well done Izzy! 

Science Live! 

On Friday 3rd March the Science 

department took over 40 students 

to Science Live  in 

Bristol. During the 

trip students 

listened to experts 

including Professor 

Robert Winston and 

Professor Alice 

Roberts who 

discussed a variety 

of interesting topics. 



 

 

Star Baker of the Week 

This term Mrs Kirsch has started a new competition for 

students in Food Technology. Each lesson she has 

chosen students who deserve the coveted title of ‘Star 

Baker’. These are students who have produced the most 

impressive and tasty dishes that week and presented them 

beautifully as well. Winners will continue to be announced 

on the College facebook page, along with pictures of their 

outstanding dishes, so keep an eye out for Star Bakers in 

the Summer term. Some of this week’s Star Bakers were: 

James Goodwin (Pictured top right), Millie Prowse 

(Pictured bottom right) and Thomas Rowan and Naomi 

Osborne (Pictured bottom left). 

 

Food Technology 10 

GCSE Food Tech 

In GCSE Food Preparation and Nutrition this week year 10 students have been 

carrying out an investigation into the acceptability of alternative protein 

foods.  Student worked in groups to make a range of Bolognese sauces using 

Quorn, soya, beef and lentils.  They carried out sensory analysis of these to 

determine which they preferred.  To their surprise meat wasn't the 

favourite! Quorn came top but lentils were also popular - even  if it didn't look 

like traditional Bolognese - being blindfolded they couldn't tell) 



 

 

Students vote for next Head of House 

On Friday 17th March students in years 7-10 voted for their future 

Student Heads of House, who will represent them from September 

2017 to July 2018. The process began at the start of term when 

students in year 10 had the opportunity to apply for one of the HOH 

positions, a shortlist was then made and those candidates created their 

own campaigns and presented in assemblies to try to win votes from 

members of their House. 

The day finally arrived and candidates waited nervously whilst the 

voting took place. Each House voted in their own way, Grenville House 

set up a polling station to 

replicate the real voting 

process, as many young 

people are unfamiliar with 

this when they go to vote 

for the first time. The votes 

will now be collated and 

counted and the successful 

Heads and Deputy Heads 

will be announced after 

Easter.  

Sidmouth Lions Club Legacy Pledge Project 

Late last year, the Lions Club agreed a proposed Legacy 

Project to mark its milestone achievement of 40 years of 

community service.  The Project, entitled ‘The Sidmouth 

College Annual Pledge’ has now been formally unveiled to 

coincide with the 100th anniversary of the formation of Lions 

Clubs International, the largest service club organisation in the 

world.  As part of the celebrations, Lions Clubs globally have 

been challenged to establish a Centennial Legacy Project and, 

as Lions have always been keen to support projects involving 

young people, what could be more appropriate than a special 

Legacy Pledge in support of worthy students at Sidmouth 

College. 

Accordingly, Lions President, Alan Shoesmith, has been discussing the basis of the inaugural pledge with James 

Ingham-Hill, the Sidmouth College Principal, and it has now been agreed that in 2017, the Club will pledge 

£1,074 to fund an adventure/leadership enrichment opportunity at Haven Banks Outdoor Education Centre in 

Exeter’s historic canal and quayside. Consequently, 50 of Sidmouth College’s Year 9 students, selected on the 

basis of sustained effort, will be transported by coach to the Haven Banks Centre on 16th May 2017.    

On presenting this year’s Legacy Pledge cheque to the Principal, Lions President Alan commented:  

“We believe that this Legacy Project will prove to be of substantial benefit to college students at an important 

stage of their education. Subject to the Lions Club’s continued fundraising success, there will now be an annual 

award funding similar events to inspire students to succeed for many years to come.”  

After receiving the cheque, College Principal, James Ingham-Hill said: 

“As a College we are delighted and honoured to have the chance to work alongside the Lions Club to create the 

legacy project. Over the next few years, this partnership will ensure that hundreds of Sidmouth College students 

are given the opportunity to take part in an exciting enrichment opportunity. The concept of the Sidmouth College 

Annual Pledge is to challenge students to consistently perform above expectations throughout Year 9. It will link 

directly into the College’s existing praise and reward structure”. 
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Change in School Dinner 

Prices 

The price of food and drinks 

offered in our restaurant has 

remained unchanged since our 

caterers, Aspens, took over the 

provision in 2013.  We have 

now agreed that they may 

make a small price increase at 

the beginning of the new term.  

The cost of a two course lunch 

will increase from £2.20 to 

£2.30 and some other prices 

will see up to a 5% increase. 

Could we also ask that  parents 

check account balances over 

the Easter break 

and make sure that 

they are not in 

debit. 
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Powderham Castle Music Room 

The Sidmouth College Music department were grateful to be given the opportunity to visit the Music Room again 

on Friday 24th February. Mr Hickman accompanied a group of Year 9 and Year 10 Music students to see a 

selection of Opera highlights.  The presentation by the singers was very entertaining and enjoyable. One student 

said “I wouldn’t normally listen to Opera, but they made it interesting”. Once again, young people were exposed 

to a type of Music performed to a high standard in beautiful surroundings, which they wouldn’t have access to 

everyday.  

Initially the students were sceptical about attending a performance of Opera. Throughout the performance and 

presentation, there were smiles all round at the more humorous 

pieces, and a respectful appreciation of the more traditional Opera 

pieces. On the journey home, 

students were asking about how the 

voice develops – as some of the 

female vocalists mentioned that they 

had waited for their voices to mature 

before attempting Opera. The visit 

was fun and generated some 

excellent enquiries and educational 

value for the Sidmouth College 

Students. 

 
Site Closure 

The College site will be 

closed on Wednesday 5th 

April due to road work 

repairs taking place on the 

driveway into the College. 

There will be no access 

into the College on this 

day. 


